
Important Updates on 2024 TVFC/ASN Program Re-enrollment Approvals, Data 
Loggers, and Suspensions 

Texas Vaccines for Children (TVFC)/Adult Safety Net (ASN) providers, 

Providers must fully comply with TVFC/ASN program policies before January 
1, 2024, to be approved for the 2024 program year. Providers must: 

• Have data loggers with valid certificates of calibration 
• Not have data loggers which expire after January 1, 2024 
• Not have any program suspensions 

Data logger expiration dates 

The Texas Department of State Health Services (DSHS) will not approve re-
enrollment for a provider whose data logger certificates of calibration expire 
before January 1, 2024. Providers must have valid data loggers that expire 
after January 1, 2024. This ensures compliance with the Centers for Disease 
Control and Prevention (CDC) and DSHS policy for the 2024 program year. 

Non-compliant providers 

DSHS will not approve re-enrollments for suspended providers due to 
unresolved issues. This includes providers with: 

• a VAOS hold due to TVFC/ASN non-reporting 
• overdue non-compliant follow-ups in the Provider Education 

Assessment and Reporting (PEAR) tool 
• non-compliance with data logger requirements 
• Responsible Entity (RE) requested suspension 

Re-enrollment approval for these non-compliant providers will be withheld 
until their non-compliance issues have been resolved. 

All provider suspensions must be resolved by December 15, 2023; failure to 
do so will disqualify providers for re-enrollment in the 2024 program year. 
Providers not approved for re-enrollment will be suspended on January 1, 
2024, and withdrawn on January 20, 2024. 

If you have any questions or require further clarification on updates, contact 
your RE.   

DSHS appreciates cooperation addressing compliance issues and for 
providers continued participation. 
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